DRAFT
Amity Township Parks & Recreation Board
Meeting Agenda 

Monday May 7, 2012
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag: Harold Boyer opened the meeting at 7:03 PM
Attendance:  Harold Boyer, Scott Weller, Joe Rusiewicz, Chazz Lyon
Guests:  Dan Clouser, Brooke Kramer, 
Approval of Minutes:  Harold Boyer moved approval of minutes.  The motion was seconded by Joe Rusiewicz.  The motion passed 3-0
Township Manager Report 
2012 Youth Safety Days- This event was held on Saturday May 5, 2012.  
Community Days details- The Township has been asked and approved a tethered balloon for this year’s event.  A copy of the Open Market rules is attached to these minutes.

Morlatton Parking Lot/Kiosk Signs- Parking Lot 1 is 60% completed.  The project will continue once the street sweeping project is complete.
Flagpoles- Chazz spoke to an individual who works on repairing the lights, which is a constant battle.
Tennis Courts Resurfacing and Blended Lines- The bid packages are ready to go pending the Park and Recreation Board approval.  Quotes should be back in June.  The Supervisors included the basketball courts in this project.
Hill Road Dugout- There is not final inspection

Lake Drive Agreement should be finalized by the next meeting.

Herbicide Advertisement (Mini Grant)- The bids will be re-advertised.

French Creek Analysis- The Board authorized Chazz to open up the trails.  This work has begun.  The trail is not big enough to get in with our arm mower.  The Supervisors requested that Chazz send out a notification list in the event of a forest fire.
Since this time there was the fire at French Creek.  Chazz spoke with Carol Lewis from union Township.  When the fire happened it was immediately turned over to the Union Township Emergency Manager.  The state ended up coming in right away as the land is owned by the state.  This information would not be helpful with our area as it is not state owned.  

Tennis Program- The tennis group is taking registration.  The contacts are Gary Lucas and Kim Cubero.
New Business
1. Parking Concerns:  Better and long range planning is needed with the parking issues at the fields.  Chazz will have to deal with this during the summer but the Recreation Board will need to address this issue over the fall and winter months.  Chazz is proposing to paint lines to indicate no parking.   
2. Chazz received a letter of complaints from Slate Run Road in regards to the parking and the loud speakers.  She addressed the issue of hearing the Star Spangled Banner at 8:00 AM on a Saturday.
3. Berkshire BB:  Dan Clouser and Brooke Kramer were in attendance for Berkshire Baseball.    There was an incident with the gator.  This gator was purchased by Berkshire Baseball as the school districts’ gator that they were using was not usable.  They did not know that they needed to come to the township for approval to purchase a gator.  The problem was an episode where someone was speeding on the gator.
The person riding on the gator during this episode was 18.  Berkshire has since put in place guidelines.  These guidelines were presented to the Board for review.  Joe Rusiewicz asked if their insurance covered this equipment and drivers.  Joe also suggested that Berkshire baseball do a check on each driver as well as have a list of authorized drivers.  They will make sure that the gator is governed at 15 miles per hour.
Scott Weller recommended that Berkshire Baseball come to us if they need to lend the gator to another organization.  Chazz will send Brooke a vehicle permit.
Planning Commission Items No report
Reports

1. Licensing Committee No Report
Public Comment 

Board Concerns- 
There is no further information on the Arts Tech Northeast.  
The Board requested that Chazz approach all organizations using the fields to share with us a breakdown of where the participants live.


Adjournment:  Scott Weller moved to adjourn the meeting.   Joe Rusiewicz seconded the motion.  The motion passed 3-0.  The meeting adjourned at 8:21
Respectfully Submitted

Joe Rusiewicz

